
LONDON BOROUGH OF BROMLEY 

 
STATEMENT OF EXECUTIVE DECISION 

 
 

The Portfolio Holder for Transport, Highways and Road Safety, Councillor Nicholas 

Bennett J.P. has made the following executive decision:  
 
 
UPDATE ON ELECTRIC VEHICLE CHARGING STRATEGY 
 

Reference Report: 
 

Update on Electric Vehicle Charging Strategy-ECS Jan 24, 23/01/2024 Environment 
and Community Services Policy Development and Scrutiny Committee    
 
Decision: 
 

The Portfolio Holder for Transport, Highways and Road Safety approved: 
 

1) The appointment of Connected Kerb as a supplier of the on street electric vehicle 
charge points, to be installed in the locations defined in the EV Residential Charging 
Strategy. 

 
2) The authorisation of officers to begin the process of rolling out an electric vehicle 

gulley charging project across the Borough as a paid for service, at no cost to the 
Council. 
 

3) The delegation to the Assistant Director of Legal Services, the authority to sign and 
execute all legal and ancillary documentation arising in connection thereto. 

 
4) The delegation to the Director of Environment and Public Protection, the authority 
to make minor changes to the schemes in response to operational requirements. 

 
Reasons: 
 

The Portfolio Holder for Transport, Highways and Road Safety was provided with an 

update regarding the EV Charging Strategy. The recommendations authorised by the 
Portfolio Holder were necessary for the progression of the next stages of the project.   

 
The proposed decision was scrutinised by the Environment and Community Services 
PDS Committee on 23rd January 2024 and the Committee supported the proposal. 

 

 
………………………………………….. 

Councillor Nicholas Bennett J.P.  

Portfolio Holder for Transport, Highways and Road Safety 
 
TASNIM SHAWKAT 
Director of Corporate Services & Governance 

Bromley Civic Centre 
Stockwell Close 

Bromley BR1 3UH 
 



 
 

Date of Decision:   29 January 2024 

Decision Reference:   ECS 20334 

 
  


